
DARTMOUTH CITY COUNCIL DECEMBER 4/90. 
LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

7:30 P.M. TIME: 

MEMBERS PRESENT: MAYOR SAVAGE 
ALDERMEN SARTO, THOMPSON 

BILLARD, MACFARLANE 
CONNORS, LEVANDIER 
MCCLUSKEY, PYE, WOODS 
HAWLEY, GREENOUGH 
WALTON, HETHERINGTON 

MEMBER ABSENT: ALD. RODGERS 
ACTING CITY ADMINISTRATOR: R. FOUGERE 
CITY SOLICITOR: S. HOOD 
DEPUTY CITY CLERK: G. BRADY 
DEPARTMENT HEADS & ASSISTANTS 

INVOCATION 

Mayor Savage opened the meeting with the Invocation, 
followed by a minute of silence in memory of Don Bayer, 
the former City Planning Director, and in memory of the 
victims of the Montreal massacre, which occurred one year ago. 
The Mayor then announced the establishment of a scholarship 
fund to enable a female Dartmouth student to attend the 
engineering school of her choice. Administration of the 
fund will be chaired by Mr. Jacques of Jacques, Whitford, 
with representation also from CBCL. Ald. Woods will be 
the liaison Alderman from Council. 

1.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MOTION: To approve the minutes of Council 
meetings of Nov. 6, 13, 20, and 27th. 

Moved: 
Second: 
In Favour: 
Against: 

AId. Sarto 
Ald. Greenough 
All 
None 
Motion Ca'rri'ed 

2.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

3.0 PRESENTATIONS 

i) 73RD ANNIVERSARY OF HALIFAX 'EXPL"O'STON 

/,"". HFX. EXPLOSION A presentation was given by Mr. Gosley on the impact of 
the Halifax Explosion on north-end Dartmouth, this year 
being .the 73rd anniversary of the explosion. Of the 1,500 
people killed, 40 were killed outright.in Dartmouth, and 
50 more~people later died from injuries they received. • 
An Indian village located in the north end of Dartmouth 
was completely demolished, and Mr. Gosley al~o referred 
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ii) 

SITING CRITERIA: 
REGIONAL LANDFILL 

to the homes, schools and businesses that were destroyed 
in the north end. He showed a series of slides to illustrate 
the extent of the damage and the magnitude of the overall 
devastation in north-end Dartmouth. In conclusion, he noted 
that the Dartmouth Heritage Museum has a very good exhibit 
and a video record of the explosion and aftermath. 

AId. Woods felt that some thought should start to be 
given to the 75th anniversary of the explosion, in two 
years time, so the City can prepare for an appropriate 
commemoration. It was suggested that the Heritage Advisory 
Committee and the Museum Board would be appropriate bodies 
to look at commemorative suggestions, and a motion of 
referral was presented. 

MOTION: To refer the request for commemorative 
ideas and suggestions to the Heritage 
Advisory Committee and the Museum Board 
for their consideration, and report back 
to Council. 

Moved: 
Second: 
In Favour: 
Against: 

AId. McCluskey 
AId. Hetherington 
All 
None 
Motion Carried 

AId. Connors commended to Council, a recently-published 
book on the explosion, entitled 'The Shattered City', now 
in a paperback edition. 

SITING CRITERIA FOR NEW REGIONAL LANDFILL 

The second presentation to Council was given by Mr. Gerry 
Isenor of Porter Dillon Ltd. and Ms. Anne Muecke of the 

firm, Griffiths Muecke.Associates. This presentation dealt 
with the new landfill site and the siting process g 

siting criteria for it. 

Mr. Isenor first reviewed the waste management strategies 
developed by the Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee, 
and outlined the landfill requirements associated with each. 
He then proceeded to the nine principles on which the new 
landfill siting process will be based, followed by the 
criteria identification and groupings. A slide present­
ation was given, indicating the criteria breakdown; and 
illustrating how each criteria grouping will be analyzed 
according to the headings of 'Avoidance', 'Minimization', 
and 'Desirable'. Information on the timing schedule for 
this phase of the landfill siting process, and the schedule 
of meetings at which the draft siting criteria are to be 
reviewed, was provided by Ms. Muecke. She concluded her 
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